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GLYPHOSATE USE 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 37/22                           11 APRIL 2022 

The purpose of this Report is to progress the Town Council’s Policy on the use of Glyphosate by its 
Grounds Maintenance contractor 

NO. DETAILS 

1)  BACKGROUND    

a) At its meeting of 14 March 2022 the Town Council discussed the use of Glyphosate to control 
weeds and resolved in Minute 29/22 to: 
i) write to the Isle of Wight Council and Island Roads requesting a blanket ban on the use of 

Glyphosate Weedkiller specifically in Ventnor, and more generally across the Island; and 
ii) return to the matter of the use of Glyphosate by the Town Council’s contractor at the next 

meeting. 

b) Section (i) has been implemented and the Deputy Mayor has undertaken extensive discussions 
about section (ii) with the Town Council’s Grounds Maintenance Contractor as well as with the 
Isle of Wight Council and Island Roads. 

c) A copy of the Island Roads’ Fact Sheet on Glyphosate is attached to this Report. 

2)  OUTCOMES TO DATE 

a) On the basis of the Fact Sheet and the current contractual arrangements the Deputy Mayor has 
concluded that the Town Council should use glyphosate free chemicals for weed control in 
sensitive areas whilst continuing to monitor the efficacy of new products as they are developed 
and become more cost effective. 

b) The Isle of Wight Council and Island Roads using statistics from their glyphosate supplier have 
demonstrated that careful controlled application is safe to most species including the Ventnor 
wall Lizards. 

c) For the Town Council to preserve a tidy Weed free town it should accept that Glyphosate has 
been shown to be safe, cost efficient and effective. 

d) The Deputy Mayor will introduce this item and respond to Members’ questions and 
comments. 

3)  RECOMMENDATION 

The Town Council is recommended to consider the information provided in this Report. 

 
 
 
 








